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Vacation Bible 
School 2018

June 13-15 • 6:00-8:00 pm • June 16  • 9:00-11:30 am

REGISTRATION IS OPEN
Sign up online at www.tbcraleigh.com

Join us next week for

Ages 4 years - 5th Grade

All children participating in VBS are invited to help lead 
in worship June 17th in the 10:55 am service to sing the 

songs they learned in VBS.



CongRatuLations

Josh & Kelley Goodson on the 
birth of their daughter, Madison June 
Goodson on Wednesday, May 30. 
Proud grandparents are Bill & Karen 
Shelton. 

Flower Calendar

women’s Book Club
May 17, 2018 • 7:00 pm • Parlor

Empire of the Summer Moon
s. C. gwynne

Contact: ncummings12@gmail.com 

Family Promise
Hosting Week: aug 19-26

Van drivers Needed 6:30 am & 5:30 pm

Please contact charla Peel
at cpchoc@aol.com

(Formerly WIHN)

weLCoMe to tRinity

Andrew Pierce joins by baptism.

8:45 AM Worship (Sanctuary)

9:00 AM Broughton/Lewis Breakfast 
(A109 Parlor)

9:45 AM Sunday School
(Bible Study for all ages)

10:55 AM Worship (Sanctuary)

12:00 PM HS Summer Mission Trip 
Participant/Parent Meeting 
(UG)

 MS Passport Choices 
Participant/Parent Meeting 
(C303/302)

3:30 PM Family Promise Meeting 
(A109 Parlor)

5:00 PM Men’s Choir (Choir Rm)

tHis sUnday at trinity
Baptism

This Week’s Food Pantry Needs:

COMPLETELY OUT:
Canned Corn, Crackers

 ALMOST OUT:
Canned Green Beans,

Cookies, Chips, Snack items

aDuLt 4
singLes FeLLowshiP

June 21 • 6:30 pm • taverna agora
We’d like to offer opportunities for singles in 
the Adult 4 Sunday School Classes and their 
friends to start getting together and making 
new friends through trinity. the initial idea is 
to meet for dinner the 3rd thursday of each 
month starting with the 21st of June.

the fi rst one will be 6:30 pm at taverna 
agora, 326 Hillsborough street

Please email or call sherry reynolds 
(sreynolds57@nc.rr.com, 919-599-7062) to 
let her know if you’ll be attending our fi rst 
event by the 19th of June. anyone interested 
in joining future events also please contact 
sherry with your email address and phone 
number. We’re open to any suggestions you 
have for other types of outings.

WoMen’S MInIStrY
SuMMer MISSIonS eVent
FeeD the hungeR

Saturday, June 23 • 10 am - 12 pm • fh
Feed the Hunger is a NC based 

organization committed to addressing 
both the food distribution problem that 
prevents people worldwide from getting 
the nutrition they need, and the spiritual 

hunger faced by those in extreme poverty. 
On June 23, tBC will once again host 
a Feed the Hunger packathon to pack 

24,000 meals that will be distributed by 
Feed the Hunger’s international partner 

churches around the world.
sign up by using one of the posters 

located throughout the church, by fi lling 
out the google form found on the tBC 

website, or by calling
Misty Deyo at 919-272-5388. 

this energetic and fun project is 
sponsored by the Women’s Ministry,

but anyone 5 years and older is invited to 
help pack meals for the hungry during the 
event. Between 100 and 150 volunteers 

are needed to perform a variety of roles in 
the packing process, so there is a job for 

everyone!

for questions contact Misty Deyo at 
mistydeyo@gmail.com or 919-272-5388.



 Deacon of the Week

Family Promise Hosting 
(Formerly WIHN)

Susan Burnette has 
been a member of Trinity 
since 1983 and is a native 
of Henderson, NC. She 
and her husband, Lynn, 
have one daughter, 
Alyson. Susan works 
as a homemaker. She 
serves as women’s Bible study small group 
leader, on the Women’s Ministry Council, 
with the college student ministry, and as 
a handbell ringer with Bells of Praise. She 
works with the Brantley/Cobb Sunday 
school class. She also works with deacons 
Jeff Cobb, Daniel Boyle, and Ron Bullock.

The Nominating Committee is 
currently seeking teachers and 
leaders for the 2018-2019 church 
year. Please be open to the Lord 
leading you into service.
If you are interested in serving in 
any capacity, contact Ed McCoy at
edmccoy_aig@yahoo.com or Laury 
Holley at holley.laury@gmail.com.

Teachers And 
Leaders Needed

Living Faith in Daily Life
Wednesdays, starting June 20 • 6:30 - 7:30 pm • C302-303

2018 Summer Bible Study Wednesday Nights this Summer!

This is a unique study that describes how we can use our faith within daily life 
experiences. If God is present everywhere, including in the experiences of daily life, 
should we not seek and be open to God’s presence in all of those experiences? These 

lessons explore various areas where we often need help applying faith to real life such as 
working, resting, enjoying life, building community, forgiving, marriage,

and guiding children. 

June 20	 Knowing God in Daily Life	D r. Roberts
June 27	E njoying the Life God Gives	G inger Boyle
July 11	 Welcoming Even the Stranger	 Kayla Dobyns
July 18	E xulting in Marriage	S arah and Ellis Payne
July 25	 Forgiving the Person Who Hurt You 	 Kathy Driver
August 1	 Building Community	 Lawrence Powers/Konrads
August 8	 Helping Children Grow	 Jacob & Lisa Arthur 
August 15	 Working with Heart	S usan Blakely

Make faith a priority this Summer! 

Three Ways to Sign Up:
1) On the board in the Narthex. 2) Contact church office or 3) SignUpGenius. Go to 
www.signupgenius.com to create your personal account. You must use the email the 
church has on file for you. If childcare is needed, you must register for that as well. 

Dr. Roberts and Lydia are working on some offsite opportunities for discipleship during 
the summer as an outreach of Trinity. They plan to use this same study. Contact Rev. Lydia 

Tatum if willing to host or lead an outreach Bible study (ltatum@tbcraleigh.com).
To help our leaders plan more efficiently, we would love for you to sign up.

We definitely need you to register for Childcare each week. 



rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

nursing homes &
homebound visits

Wednesday, June 20 
10:00 am • fellowship hall

Final Payment dUe
Lancaster show trip

Final Payment due by June 24
double: $440/ per Person

single: $590
Make Check Payable to tBC

senior adUlt eVent calendar

June 5
Mystery Trip

September 24-28
Lancaster, PA Trip

October 11
Ron’s Barn

October 17
Homebound Visitation

November 8
Fruitcake Factory Trip

November 21
Homebound Visitation

November 29-30
Myrtle Beach

December 6
Selma Rudy Theater Christmas Show

MysteRy tRiP
tuesday, June 5• 10 am - 3 pm

Enjoy a new adventure!
the only cost will be lunch and 

maybe souvenirs?
sign-up sheet is posted on the 

senior sign-up Board,
on the B-200 Hallway.



rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

huRRiCane Matthew 
DisasteR ReCoveRy

June 6-9

trinity’s disaster relief team has been diligent 
in ministering to the 2016 fl ood victims in 
the Lumberton, NC area. the families do 
not have the means or resources to make 
the necessary repairs so that they can get 
back into their homes. We have scheduled 
opportunities each month through June for you 
to go. transportation, lodging, food, exercise 
program, and blessing beyond measure for all 

will be provided. 

disaster relief Coordinator, Louis Pearce

Kentucky mission needs
BaCK to sChooL

Donations!
Our tBC Mission team will be in 
McCreary Co, Ky the week of the big 
annual Back to school give-a-Way 
through Hills and Hollers Ministries and 
we’ll get to help with the distribution. 
Boys and girls of all school ages need 
lightly used or new jeans, underwear, 
socks and school supplies. this is what 
we have been specifi cally asked to 
collect as many of as possible. (Churches 
in Nashville are donating shoes.) Please 
bring all donations to the Ky Missions 
donation Box at the B-200 Hallway. 
Deadline for donations is July 15, so that 
we can send a truck with the donations 
ahead of our mission July 28 – august 4. 
spread the word at work, at school, in 

your neighborhood, let’s fi ll a truck!!

suggested sunday school class 
Breakdown for donations:

adults 1 & 2 (socks),
adult 3 (Jeans), adult 4 & 5 

(underwear), and adult 6 and students 
(school supplies).

 But if you have items at home that you 
want to donate – bring them on, no 

matter which ss department you are in. 

tBC will host our Family Promise* guest 
families (formerly WIHN) august 19-26 
and October 14-21. We will be recruiting 
volunteers for driving, set up & take down, 
staying overnight, tutoring & recreation, 
and providing meals in the coming months. 
In preparation, we have done an inventory 
of our supplies and we need to gather the 

following gently used or new items:
• twin Mattress Pads - urgent need
• twin Bed sheet sets (matching)
• twin Bedspreads 
• twin Blankets 
• Pack & Play sheets
• Baby/toddler Blankets
• towels - Bath & Hand sizes

(no wash cloths)
Please place donations in the Family 
Promise bin at the Building B donation 
area thIS SunDaY. For more information, 
contact Jane dickens at tarheeljane@
gmail.com. We also need 2 vinyl or 
leather sofas in good shape. Contact Keith 
ricks at kricks@datastaffnc.com if you can 
donate one.

*Family Promise works with Wake 
County families experiencing temporary 

homelessness, and helps them to fi nd 
support & resources for permanent housing. 

see familypromisewake.org for more 
information.

Family Promise 
needs your help

August 19-26 • October 14-21

noRth aMeRiCan
Missions oFFeRing

Given to date: $22,961
thank you for your generosity!



Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Men’s Choir
Begins Sunday, June 10 • 5 pm

Nathan Snell, the director of the Men’s 
Choir, is going to begin rehearsals next 
week and you are invited to come be a 
part of this great group of singing men.  
Each Sunday at 5 pm, the choir will 
rehearse in the Choir Room, 1st floor--D 
Building, and you’ll want to come to the 

first rehearsal to get involved.

Special thanks to Student Choir for leading 
us in worship this past Sunday morning for 
Graduate Sunday. This is always one of my 
favorite days in worship because the body 
of Christ comes together and celebrates the 
achievements and faith story of our students as 
they prepare to go off to college. We will miss 
our musical graduates, but we look forward to 
hearing great things they are doing in school as 
well as for Christ’s kingdom. Best wishes for a 
wonderful summer and start to a new school 
year!

We had a great night of music with the 
Orchestra this past Sunday night! The 
Spring concert consisted of congregational 
singing, testimony, and wonderful pieces for 
worship presented by the Trinity Orchestra. Our 
own Joy Blashaw and our 4 guest musicians, 
who’ve been with us for various celebrations 
this year, rounded-out our sections beautifully. 
Thank you, Orchestra, for all of your hard work 
this season! A job very well- done! 

Always Room 
for You! 

Music Ministry is alive at Trinity 
and is growing! 
Find your place 

in the music ministry in 2018.

If you have singing or instrumental abilities, 
we need you. We are always looking for 
more musicians to add to our worship 
leading ministries at Trinity. Consider 
getting involved in music ministry 
and being a part of an exciting place 

of ministry!

B.E.A.T.S. 3.0
Was a success in many ways!

Our preschoolers and children carried 
on with the music blocks during the 
month of May and presented a wonderful 
program of music with many varieties 
and styles of expression. Of course, 
these things couldn’t have happened 
without the strong leadership we had in 
place to lead them. We are so grateful 
for your time and talents you used 
for God’s glory and for helping our 
students to show ways of expressing 
praise to God. We look forward to 
more musical experiences in the future! 

Preschool Choir 
Sally Melvin, Director

Leaders: Christopher Hinkleman,
Fran Holland, and Amanda Jones

First & Second Graders 
Music, Movement and More!

Amy Byers, Director

Third Graders 
Choreography

Stephanie Johnson, Director
Leaders: Denise Rogers, Lisa Arthur

Fourth & Fifth Graders
Beginning Ukulele

Dave Buster, Mark Valletta, Co-directors
Leader: Tim Griesbauer

Also, I want to thank Misty Deyo and the 
Music for 3’s team for working with our 3 
year olds during the month of May. After 
children’s choirs ended in April, Misty 
and Sally continued their work with the 
children so that our families can bring all 
our children to church on Wednesday 
evenings. Such dedication and faithful 
servants! Thank you!



Christian davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com • rebekah gordon, rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

CoLLege enCouRageRs
the College student Ministry Lead team is in need of volunteers to help support 
our students during their college years. Please email rebekah gordon (rgordon@
tbcraleigh.com) or sue glover at (mscglover@bellsouth.net) by June 25 if you and/
or your sunday school class would be willing to help in one of the following ways: 

oPtIon #1 for InDIVIDualS:
serve as an encourager to one student. the encourager will:
• Make contact with the assigned student during the summer. this year, assigned 
encouragers will be invited to drop in for coffee and doughnuts with the College Class on 
Sunday, July 29th in the underground from 9:30-10:00 am so you can meet your student.
• Communicate with the student by phone, text, email or mail (cards and small treats, 
birthday card, etc) once a month.
•Commit to pray for the student. 

oPtIon #2 for a SS claSS: 
 • Collect useful items and snacks in aug. & sept. that the lead team will then mail 
to students during the year. Items to include but not limited to: pencils, pens, post it 
notes, usB drive, nabs, hard candy, microwave popcorn, and $5 gift cards to starbucks, 
Bojangles, or target. 

We are excited about partnering with you in this ministry,
and look forward to hearing from you. 

2018 Scholarship Recipients

Senior adult Scholarship:
Dylan Wallace

nicolas clausen rainbow Scholarship:
abby Keeter

Student Ministry leadership Scholarship:
seth Warren and Mary shaw

tom Dimmock Music & Missions Scholarship:
Matthew rouse

CongRatuLations to ouR 2018 gRaDuates

REGISTRATION DEADLINE EXTENDED TO JUNE 10TH

 CAMP
June 24th-29th • Greensboro, nc • $355

HS MISSION TRIP
July 15th -21st charlotte, nc • $300

Participant/Parent Meeting: June 10th at 12pm



rev. Karen Metcalf eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

We need special Needs worship care 
volunteers. Our exceptional students will 
bless you for the hour you serve. It is only four 

times a year. Please contact me this week! 

you need to make a difference. you need to 
share your knowledge and your gifts to be 
pleasing to God. Please consider teaching 
our children in Sunday School or Sunday 
evenings!!! Contact me if you allow the 

Holy Spirit to use you this year! 

vaCation
BiBLe sChooL

JUne 13-16

this is VBs week!
a week of concentrated Bible study, 
largest outreach emphasis for children 
and families, a major week connecting 
church families and community together, 
and major fun for all! you will not want to 
miss the excitement. gaMe ON begins on 

Wednesday evening. Don’t miss it!

Living Faith in DaiLy LiFe
BegINs WedNesdays, JuNe 20 • 6:30 - 7:30 pm • C302-303

summer Wednesday Night discipleship study

What difference does faith make when sunday is over, or even when sunday is going on? 
Join us for a study that helps us identify the common experiences of everyday life all the while 

seeking to be open to god’s presence in each of these life experiences. 
these lessons explore various areas where we often need help applying faith to real life such as 
working, resting, enjoying life, building community, forgiving, marriage, and guiding children. 

Make faith a priority this summer! child care is provided but you must register!
Upcoming schedule:

June 20 Knowing god in daily Life dr. roberts
June 27 enjoying the Life god gives ginger Boyle
July 11 Welcoming even the stranger Kayla dobyns
July 18 exulting in Marriage sarah and ellis Payne

three Ways to sign Up:
1) On the board in the Narthex. 2) Contact church offi ce or 3) signupgenius. go to www.

signupgenius.com to create your personal account. you must use the email the church has on 
fi le for you. If childcare is needed, you must register for that as well. dr. roberts and Lydia 

are working on some offsite opportunities for discipleship during the summer as an outreach of 
trinity. they plan to use this same study. Contact rev. Lydia tatum if willing to host or lead an 

outreach Bible study (ltatum@tbcraleigh.com).
to help our leaders plan more effi ciently, we would love for you to sign up.

We defi nitely need you to register for childcare each week.  



Katie Medlin, kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

If you need your VBs Material,
contact Katie asaP!

June 13-15 • 6:00-8:00 pm
June 16  • 9:00-11:30 am

vBs 2018

vBs voLunteeRs

Gear up! Get ready! Game on!

this year our VBs mission project is 
working towards sponsoring a team 
for the Miracle League of the triangle. 
the Miracle League of the triangle 
serves not only individuals with 
special needs but also their families. 
Our community of players, families, 
and volunteers work together toward 
a common mission: to create positive 
life experiences for children and adults 
with special needs and their families

through baseball. 

We need all hands on deck to 
make this goal happen. Our total 
mission goal is $1,500. I know as 
a church family we can make this 
happen. Our kids will be working 
hard collecting their own money

through activities. 

How can you help? you can donate to 
this cause! By taking a baseball player 
from our baseball fi eld in the narthex, 
you pledge to donate the amount listed 
on the player. you can also donate cash 
or checks. Please make checks payable 
to tBC; on the memo line add VBs 
Missions Offering. any donation big 
or small will help us reach our goal. 
Let’s unite as a church family, help our 
children achieve our mission goal and 

show love to our community!

reGIStratIon IS oPen
Ways to sign up:

• Online at www.tbcraleigh.com
(scroll down to NEWS tab) 

• Narthex after each morning service
• grade school hallway 
• In the rOC

sunDay, June 17
Our children will sing songs in 
worship they learned during VBs.

Mark your calendars!

Markers • rubbing alcohol • glue sticks
Bottles of elmer’s glue • Color sharpies

donations can be dropped off in the e-Hall 
VBs tub, or in the offi ce (labeled “VBs”)

Donations neeDeD

c d c d c d c d



rev. spencer good, sgood@rocraleigh.com ▲ (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

groUP Fitness classes
June 11 - June 16

roc Volunteers
The volunteers’ schedule is subject to 
change. If no volunteer is available, the ROC 
may close, even during regular hours.

Monday, June 11
8am-11am Charles & Ronda Swindell
11am-2pm Billy Joyner
3pm-6pm Rhonda Davis
6pm-8pm Volunteer Needed

tuesday, June 12
8am-11am Glenn & Sylvia Wellborn
11am-2pm Moose Beaudreau
3pm-6pm Mark Wheeless
6pm-8pm Volunteer Needed

Wednesday, June 13
8am-11am Frank Evans
11am-2pm Moose Beaudreau

thursday, June 14
8am-11am Joyce Warren
11am-2pm Suzie Short
3pm-6pm Donna Munley

friday, June 15
8am-11am Charlie DeFrancis
11am-2pm Jackie Mizelle

Saturday, June 16
9am - 12pm ROC Closed for VBS

12th Annual North Hills 5K
September 8, 2018

Fall Festival
October 26, 2018

UPcoming eVents

Monday • Tuesday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 8:00 pm

Wednesday • Thursday • Friday
8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Saturday
9:00 am - noon

new RoC suMMeR houRs

Starting
Monday, June 11

the ROC will follow
new opening hours

for the summer

Stroller Strides
M, W, F • 9:15-10:15 am • rOC Floor
Missy Currin: missycurrin@fi t4mom.com

Yoga
M • 5:30-6:30 pm • MP room
F • 12:00-1:00 pm • MP room

Laurel Cavanagh: laurelcyoga@gmail.com

fIt4MoM: Body Back class
t, th • 5:30-6:30 am • rOC Floor

Missy Currin: missycurrin@fi t4mom.com

Dance-It Group fitness
W • 7:00-8:00 am • rOC Floor

t, th • 8:00-9:00 am • rOC Floor
Kathy Wilson: kathyknits62@gmail.com

Senior adult Strength & Stretch
t • 10:00-11:00 am • MP room

Mary ann Potts: mapotts4@gmail.com



rev. spencer good, sgood@rocraleigh.com ▲ (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

yoga

Questions? Contact Laurel Cavanagh at laurelcyoga@gmail.com

Mondays 5:30-6:30 pm & fridays 12:00-1:00 pm • MP room

All skill levels welcome! 
Treat yourself to an hour of fl ow yoga for mind and body health!

zz

sePteMBeR 8, 2018

RaCe Day sCheDuLe
7:00 am registration opens at the rOC

8:30 am group warm up & stretch

8:45 am 100 yard dash for Kids
 (7 years old & younger)

9:00 am NH5K run/Walk

9:00 am senior stroll* (60 and over)

9:30 am the Midtown Mile
 (1 Mile Fun run)

10:00 am awards Ceremony

*a walking event held inside the ROC on 
the indoor track. This event will take place 
simultaneously with the North Hills 5K.

WWW.nortHHills5K.com

Welcome Runners, Walkers, 
Adults, Senior Adults & Kids!

ROC’N GOLF 
TOURNAMENT RAISED

to Trinity’s Shaw Missions Fund

$3486.35

THANK YOU TO ALL OUR 
SPONSORS & PARTICIPANTS!

GROSS WINNERS:
Michael Coats
Keith Pearce

Jordan Pearce
Josh Pearce

NET WINNERS:
Jeff Hall

Eric Murphy
Jack Dominguez
Kelly Arrington

Save the date for the
15th Annual ROC’n Golf Tournament
May 20, 2019 at Heritage Golf Club.

UPDATED:



When you provide a check as payment, you authorize 
us either to use information from your check to make 
a one-time electronic fund transfer from your account 
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Prayer line: 781-PraY (7729)

www.tbcraleigh.com 

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts
Senior Pastor

jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Hal Melton 
Assoc. Pastor, Missions & Senior Adults

hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Steve Byers
Assoc. Pastor, Worship & Music

slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff
Assoc. Pastor, Education & Families

kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good
Assoc. Pastor, Administration & Recreation

sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum
Assoc. Pastor, Ministry & Outreach

ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Christian Davis
Minister to Students

cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin
Minister to Preschool & Families

kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Rebekah Gordon
Student Ministry Assoc.

rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Reenie Shore, Pastoral Secretary
rshore@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary
rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Kranz, Ministerial Secretary
mkranz@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director
preschool@tbcraleigh.com

(919) 782-6192

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin.

Ashbey Jones, Facilities Manager

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist

Ramona Green, Barbara Bowen • Pianists

trInItY BaPtISt church Staff

Growing through Bible Study...
Members   New  
Age Group Present  Members Visitors

Adults 527 0 17
Students 133 0 0
Children 60 0 1
Preschool 74 0 6
Totals  794 0 24
Sunday School  Total 818
Growing through Worship...
8:45am Worship Attendance  219
10:55am Worship Attendance  662
Total Worship Attendance  881
Growing through Stewardship...
(YTD totals through 4/30/2018)
YTD General 
Fund Needs (Budget)  $987,806.25
YTD Operating Receipts  $949,428.53
YTD Operating Expenses  $957,086.64
Capital Campaign
Capital Campaign Pledges  $4,163,680.00
Pledged Money Received  $3,603,074.37
Total Received  $4,191,127.48

VISIon for GroWth 05-03-18

etC voLunteeRs
sunday, June 10

Hostess: Stephanie Avent
Assistant: Karen Bell

8:45 am Worship Service
Sara Rooker, Lauren Thompson,
Kelli & Ben Wood, Victoria Price, Matt West

10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos Ann Berry, Vickie Hall
5-10 mos JoAnne Herrmann, Heather DeVaut
11-14 mos Angela Stahl, Amanda Cash
15-19 mos Jan Mills
20-24 mos Tim Avent
2 yrs Bradley Cash, Holly Hering
3 yrs Dean Hering, Craig DeVault, 

Krystal Good
4 yrs Chris Herrmann, Lisa Dale,

Peggy Pegram

Special needs care
Brooke Babb*, Mandy Wilson

wednesday, June 13
Bed Babies Penny Cobb, Debbie Thomas
Two’s  Rhonda Torchio, Rebecca Dribbon

* Youth Volunteer


